
 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable David Platts 
Director 
Arts Commission 
1026 Sumter Street, Suite 200  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Director Platts, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Marcia Adams 
Director 
Department of Administration 
1200 Senate Street, Suite 460  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Director Adams, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Hugh Weathers 
Commissioner 
Department of Agriculture 
1200 Senate Street  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Commissioner Weathers, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Sara Goldsby 
Director 
Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services 
1801 Main Street, 4th Floor  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Director Goldsby, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Eric Emerson 
Director 
Department of Archives and History 
8301 Parklane Road  
Columbia, South Carolina 29223 
 
Dear Director Emerson, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Harry Lightsey 
Secretary 
Department of Commerce 
1201 Main Street, Suite 1600  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Secretary Lightsey, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Constance Holloway 
Interim Director 
Department of Disabilities and Special Needs 
3440 Harden Street Extension  
Columbia, South Carolina 29203 
 
Dear Director Holloway, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Molly Spearman 
Superintendent of Education 
Department of Education 
1429 Senate Street  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Superintendent Spearman, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Edward Simmer 
Director 
Department of Health and Environmental Control 
2600 Bull Street  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Director Simmer, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Robert Kerr 
Director 
Department of Health and Human Services 
1801 Main Street  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Director Kerr, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Freddie Pough 
Director 
Department of Juvenile Justice 
4900 Broad River Road  
Columbia, South Carolina 29212 
 
Dear Director Pough, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Kenneth Rogers 
Director 
Department of Mental Health 
2414 Bull Street  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Director Rogers, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Robert Boyles 
Director 
Department of Natural Resources 
1000 Assembly Street  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Director Boyles, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Duane Parrish 
Director 
Department of Parks, Recreation and Tourism 
1205 Pendleton Street  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Director Parrish, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jerry Adger 
Director 
Department of Probation, Parole and Pardon Services 
293 Greystone Boulevard  
Columbia, South Carolina 29210 
 
Dear Director Adger, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Robert Woods, IV 
Director 
Department of Public Safety 
10311 Wilson Boulevard  
Blythewood, South Carolina 29016 
 
Dear Director Woods, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Michael Leach 
Director 
Department of Social Services 
1535 Confederate Avenue Extension  
Columbia, South Carolina 29202 
 
Dear Director Leach, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Christy Hall 
Secretary 
Department of Transportation 
955 Park Street, Suite 201  
Columbia, South Carolina 29216 
 
Dear Secretary Hall, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable William Grimsley 
Secretary 
Department of Veterans’ Affairs 
1205 Pendleton Street, Suite 463  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Secretary Grimsley, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Connie Munn 
Director 
Department on Aging 
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Director Munn, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable R. Van McCarty 
Adjutant General 
Office of Adjutant General 
1 National Guard Road  
Columbia, South Carolina 20201 
 
Dear General McCarty, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Michael Hastings 
Director 
Patriots Point Development Authority 
40 Patriots Point Road  
Charleston, South Carolina 29464 
 
Dear Director Hastings, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Jim Newsome 
President and CEO 
State Ports Authority 
200 Ports Authority Drive  
Mt. Pleasant, South Carolina 29464 
 
Dear Mr. Newsome, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov


 

 

July 2, 2021 
 
The Honorable Curtis Loftis 
Treasurer 
Office of the State Treasurer 
1200 Senate Street, Suite 214  
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Treasurer Loftis, 

 
On June 25, 2021, I vetoed 226 earmarked appropriations totaling $152.5 million contained in the 

FY 2021-22 General Appropriations Act.  These earmarked appropriations were bundled together in seven 
budget proviso sub-sections located in Statewide Revenue, Part IB, Section 118, Page 531, Proviso 118.18, 
SR: Subsection (B) (73-77).  Although your agency may not have requested the funds, it nevertheless was 
the recipient of one or more of these earmarked appropriations. 

 
While the General Assembly took the unprecedented step of requiring the public disclosure of the 

sponsors and recipients these earmarked appropriations, it was not enough.  I vetoed them because they 
lacked sufficient description or explanation as to how the recipient intends to spend the funds, and because 
they lacked proper accountability measures to ensure the funds are ultimately spent appropriately by the 
recipient.  On June 29, 2021, the General Assembly overrode most of those vetoes. 

 
Public transparency must be absolute and uncompromised in order to maintain the public’s trust 

and confidence in their government.  After all, it is the public’s money which we are spending. 
 

Therefore, pursuant to section 1-3-10 of the South Carolina Code of Laws and article IV, section 
17 of the South Carolina Constitution, I hereby direct that your agency “immediately furnish” a detailed 
explanation of how these funds will be spent by the recipient(s), along with a description of accountability 
measures being taken by the agency.  I ask that this information be provided to the Executive Budget Office 
prior to disbursing funds to the recipient(s). 

 
Should you have any questions concerning this directive, please do not hesitate to contact my Chief 

Legal Counsel, Thomas Limehouse at 803-734-2100 or via email at: tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
Henry McMaster 

mailto:tlimehouse@governor.sc.gov

